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Tilsworth Road

Stanbridge

Leighton Buzzard

Bedfordshire

LU7 9HY 

Telephone: 01525 210328
Newsletter No 23
27th April 2020
Dear Parents and Carers, 
I thought I would give you a quick update on school life at the moment.  We are still open for the children of key workers and the children have been completing some lovely work with the staff in school whilst keeping to social distancing and hand washing routines.  We all miss you and hope you are keeping well.  Last week the staff got to grips with technology and sent you all video messages that are available to view on our website.  Mrs Turney also produced the picture video called We’re Meet Again.  If you haven’t had chance to view them, as I know you are all busy home schooling, then go on and have a look. 

Here are a few updates for you.

Grafham Residential Field Trip – Year 4 children

Unfortunately we have had to make the decision to cancel this trip.  I know this will be a huge disappointment for the children and we all empathise with them.  We did liaise with the Grafham to see if we could push the trip further forward to the end of the term, but unfortunately they are fully booked.  Refunds will be given for this trip.  

1.  If you require a refund straight away please email info@stanbridge.beds.sch.uk with the name of your bank, the account number and the sort code and Mrs Coupland will arrange for bank transfer into your account.

2. If you can wait or you don’t want to use this method of refund, then we can issue you with a cheque which can be collected from school next week or collected when school returns.
3. Unfortunately cash refunds cannot be given as all the money is banked.

Three Faiths Walk

Refunds for these will be organized when we return to school. 
Report Writing

The teachers are currently writing reports to cover the period September 2019 – March 2020.  This will be sent home as normal at the end of term.  If we are not back in school then (and I’m hoping we will be) alternative arrangements will be made.

Transfer to Middle Schools

I know there were many parents who didn’t get their place at Leighton Middle.  I have been in communication with admissions and Leighton Middle were oversubscribed and the effect was that some Stanbridge children didn’t get a place there.  Please can I urge parents to accept a place at a middle school, even if it is not your first choice.    It is very difficult for you all and I empathise with you and the challenges that this presents, especially as some of you have been allocated a school that due to school closures you can’t visit.  All middle schools are good schools in Leighton Buzzard and I am sure when your child has settled in and feels secure, they will love their new school.  It is a worrying time for all of you, and especially for the children.  Please email me if you require any support.
Meal Vouchers

This has been an incredibly frustrating experience for us all.  Mrs Coupland is working on this daily, but the system that generates the vouchers is the thing that is holding everything up and although we would like it to work faster, it is a frustratingly slow process.  In the meantime at the beginning of this shutdown period I did order our own meal vouchers, which we will continue to send out weekly until the government vouchers come through.  

Individual Education Plans (IEP) Reviews

Over the next couple of weeks teachers will be phoning parents at home to complete the IEP reviews.  They will discuss your child’s individual progress up to March 2020, and complete the relevant paperwork.  You can request that a copy of this is emailed to you or a copy will be made available to you on our return to school.

Support for Parents and Children

If anyone has any problems, issues, and concerns or if you just want a chat, then remember you can email myself and Mrs Davies.  

Miss Godwin:  rgodwin@stanbridge.beds.sch.uk
Mrs Davies: tdavies@stanbridge.beds.sch.uk
If you include your contact details in the email, we can contact you directly. 
Planning

Teachers are continuing to plan work for home schooling.  If you require any support with this then email stanbridgehomeschool@gmail.com. This email is monitored and someone will reply to you as soon as possible.  If you want to speak with someone, please include your contact details.

In the meantime, take care everyone.  We are all looking forward to the day school returns and we can once again enjoy the routine of school life that we all miss.

Miss Godwin

Head Teacher
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“We believe in our children”
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